桃園市立自強國民中學 107 學年度第一學期第二次段考九年級英語科題目卷

試題說明:

1. 本試題分為題目卷,及作答卷部分。

 本試題 本試題 		上,並在考試完 。請依各大題言 筆作答。		作答卷。 			
第一部份:單	字中翻英 5%						
		3.公寓	4.鐵路	5.青少年			
第二部份:文	意字彙 5%						
1. My gran	ndfather always	cs an um	brella with hin	n when he goes	out.		
B: Sure	e. Please wait a		-				
	-	ou to call me to					
4. Taiwane	-			en they need he	elp. It has been	n a part of the T	`aiwanese
	•	e here? I didn'i r about fifteen r			something els	se then.	
第三部份:綜	<合測驗 40%						
1. Look at (A) more (B) tidy (C) restity (D) hop	pping in ing up ing in	e girl is	her bedroom.				
2. The wri (A) pag	_	long story, and (B) pounds	it has been mor (C) inc		long. (D) courses		
	n the house can	ntains are so enjoy fresh air (B) thick		views.		there. Howeve forest 森林	er, the
4. Mike's 1 (A) cor		ow him to read on (B) tidied	comic books, se (C) lie		under his bed (D) hid	. 🚨 allow 允許	:
5. Mrs. Bro (A) hop		er students to _ (B) focus	on these (C) sw		he blackboard. (D) lie	•	
		quiet when adul (B) are often		*			
	have no idea _ He called ten i	 ninutes ago and	l on the phone	he said he wou	ld.		

•	 (A) when Ken will come tomorrow (B) whether Ken will come tomorrow (C) who Ken will bring to the party (D) where Ken should make the phone call
8.	Teacher: Does anyone know? Student: I know! In Japan, right? (A) when the actress came here (B) how the actress got here (C) where the actress was born (D) whether the actress will come
9.	Mr. Chen has a loud voice. His voice can clearly even in that big classroom. (A) hear (B) be heard (C) be hearing (D) have heard
10.	Allan: Want to try Uncle Joe's pumpkin pie? I heard it's quite good. Many people love it. Jamie: No, thank you. I think nobody can make good pies my mom. (A) with (B) than (C) for (D) except
11.	Most of the great writer's best books when he was sick and poor. (A) have written (B) were written (C) would write (D) were wrote
12.	Jacky would like to bring that poor old dog on the street back home, but he isn't sure (A) how the dog looks (B) what does the dog like (C) whether his mother likes dogs or not (D) which dog is his favorite
13.	This house for five years, and it will next month. (A) is built; be finishing (A) built; finish (B) has been built; be finished (C) has built; to finish
14.	The language by a lot of people five hundred years ago. However, nobody it now. (A) is spoken; is speaking (B) spoke; was speaking (C) was spoken; speaks (D) has been spoken; speak
15.	My mother likes the cookies very much. She wants to learn (A) how she can make (B)how to make (C)how to make them (D)how can she make them
16.	Little Jenny was not sure if the strange old man was still following her, but she was just (A) too scary to talk (B) too difficult to be with (C) too tired to follow (C) too scared to look back
	My bedroom window last night. Someone got into my house and left. I wasn't hurt, but my wallet (皮夾) since then. (A) was broken; has gone (B) broke; have been gone (C) was broken; have gone (D) broke; is gone

	A: Jessica had no idea v			ator last night. the kitchen for some food.			
			• •	(D) has been eaten; eat			
			(0) 643, 00 430	(2) nuc even euron, eur			
	A: Where's Ken? I coul		1	11.0			
	B: He's sitting on the be						
(.	A) enough; to	(B) so; that	(C) not only; but	(D) too; to			
20. V	When Alice hom	e, she found all the ho	ousework by he	r husband.			
(A) was coming; has do	ne					
	B) coming; were being	done					
	C) comes; is done						
(D) came; was done						
炒 一 切 /	N • 85 /- 200/			,			
第四部1	分:題組 20%						
	(1-5)						
2	More than a hundred years ago, there were no alarm clocks to help people get up early in the morning. Special workers1 go around town with bells and beat on doors with sticks instead. Sometimes, they even2little stones at windows to3 Without a doubt, when the alarm clock was invented, those workers lost their jobs.						
		-	ne newspaper reader at a				
	would read the news out loud in order to make the factory workers feel not so bored at work. Again, when the radio came out, it became harder and harder4						
			ople because of new in night lose their jobs in				
	that technology alway		inght lose then jobs in	the future. Who says			
	mat teemieregy arway	b marros mo casion.					
		□ alarm clock 鬧鐘	stick 木棍 invent 發明	invention 發明物			
,	1. (A)were paid to	(B)were put to (C)	were caught to (D)v	were hit to			
			-	knocks			
	3. (A)get in touch with	` '	nopped (2)				
	(B)wake people up	- Poopso					
	(C)make fun of peo	ple					
	(D)stand for each o	ther					
	4. (A)for factory owner	ers to be quiet					
	(B)for factory work	ers not to feel scared					
	1 1	eaders to keep their jo					
		ple to understand ever	ryday news				
	5. (A)it is a mistake						
	(B)they celebrate it						
	(C)lives became dif						
	(D)their families are	e excited					

You wouldn't want to be Kim's assistant. She gives you lots of work and never feels glad about what you do. However, if you "pass the test," you'll almost 100% sure be promoted to a "real" lawyer. I passed, and now I have my own office and my own assistant.

Last week Kim kicked out her new assistant. And now she's treating me like her assistant again. "Maureen, get me a coffee." "Maureen, copy this for me." Yes, the coffee room is closer to my office, and yes, I know the copying machines better, but now my business card says L-A-W-Y-E-R, not A-S-S-I-S-T-A-N-T!

No one will fight Kim because she's dating Emerson, our boss. Fighting the boss's girlfriend won't do you any good. Ted fought her once, and now he's sitting in the "Cage," the smallest office here.

Next to my office is Jackson's. He was Kim's assistant before me. He told me that I had to let her know that now I work WITH her, not FOR her. "She'll get very angry at first, but she'll forget about you after she finds the next 'lucky' person, and then you'll be OK," said he.

☐ assistant 助理 promote 升職 lawyer 律師

- 6. Why does Maureen say "my business card says L-A-W-Y-E-R, not A-S-S-I-S-T-A-N-T"?
 - (A) She is not happy with her assistant.
 - (B) She has not got her new business cards yet.
 - (C) She found a spelling mistake on her business card.
 - (D) She is unhappy that she is still treated as an assistant.
- 7. What can we learn from the reading?
 - (A) Kim's assistants were all promoted.
 - (B) Ted fought with Kim and it ended terribly.
 - (C) Ted fought with Kim because of Maureen.
 - (D) Maureen is popular with everyone in her office.
- 8. Sally is another lawyer in Maureen's office. If Sally agrees with Jackson, what would she most likely say to Maureen?
 - (A)"Make it clear to Kim that she is not your boss."
 - (B) "Help Kim find a new assistant or share yours with her."
 - (C) "Don't fight with Kim, if you want to keep your job here."
 - (D) "I'm sorry, but I don't want to fight with Kim for you."

The sky is turning bright and clear.

The earth is wearing red and green.

Winter is gone; spring has come.

The air smells fresh and sweet.

The summer heat is not yet here;

A little fox comes out to play.

A bird is busy in a tree

Waking a daisy from her sleep.

Little daisy, little daisy,

People call the flower the "day's eye."

When she opens her eye,

The springtime brings us cheer.

- 9. Which season is this poem about?
 - (A) Spring.
- (B) Summer.
- (C) Autumn.
- (D) Winter.

- 10. What is a "daisy"?
 - (A) A body part.
- (B) A kind of bird.
- (C) A kind of flower. (D) A kind of smell.

- 11. What wakes a daisy from her sleep?
 - (A) People around her.
 - (B) A fox in the woods.
- □ woods 森林
- (C) A bird in a tree.
- (D) Kids at the park.
- 12. Why does the earth become red and green in the poem?
 - (A) The spring has arrived.
 - (B) The trees are burning.
 - (C) The summer heat is getting higher and higher.
 - (D) Someone is wearing something beautiful.

(13-15)

Josh: Do you know about "pay it forward coffee" at Flora Café?

Eric: You mean you pay for a cup of coffee for someone poor to have it later?

Josh: Yeah. A cup of coffee doesn't cost much, but on cold winter days like today, it might warm them up a little. And maybe their hearts too.

Eric: But will Flora Café really give this cup of coffee to someone later?

Josh: Come on. I've known the shopkeeper well. He's an honest man. He's got a blackboard in the shop. It says how many cups are paid for and how many have been given out.

Eric: But how will they know who to give? Anyone can ask for it, even if they're not really poor.

Josh: True, but then I guess they'll just have to believe in people.

Eric: Perhaps. But will poor people go and ask for a free coffee? Won't they worry about losing face?

Josh: Why do you always say things like that?

Eric: Well, it may happen.

Josh: Yeah, I know, but I still think it's a good thing to do, and it gets people to care

about others.



- 13. What does "things like that" mean?
 - (A) Problems about the free coffee plan.
 - (B) Trouble for people at the Flora Café.
 - (C) Ways to make the free coffee plan successful.
 - (D) Good things in the Flora Café.
- 14. What can we learn about Josh and Eric?
 - (A) Josh was not able to change Eric's mind about free coffee.
 - (B) Eric has more hope for the free coffee plan than Josh does.
 - (C) They found a way to make people feel OK to take free coffee.
 - (D) They do not know whether Flora Café will do business honestly.
- - (A) It has a way to know who really is poor.
 - (B) Free coffee has brought it more business.
 - (C) People pay less for free coffee than other coffee.
 - (D) Its blackboard shows if there are free coffees to be taken.

(16-18)

Below is how four students answered their teacher's question in class.

Anna: Although my family are all doctors, I'm sure I will stay as far away from hospitals as I can. I hate being sick, and I'm scared of seeing sick people looking weak and sad. I'll keep strong by playing my favorite sport, tennis, every day. One day I'll join the national team and be another Lu Yen-Hsun.

Ryan: My hobbies are playing online games and making friends on the Internet. We often share our funny stories by social media. I guess I will learn more about computers and make super-smart computer programs.

Lily: I like shopping and talking to people. I think I can learn how to do business. Maybe selling clothes is a good business for me.

Bill: My parents have kept lots of pets since I was little. We've experienced many things together, good and bad, happy and sad. Those stories have always stayed in my mind. One day, I will share **them** with people by drawing and writing books.

- 16. What question did the teacher most likely ask in class? □ likely 可能
 - (A) "What do you want to do in the future?"
 - (B) "What's your plan for the coming vacation?"
 - (C) "What do you like to talk about with your friends?"
 - (D) "What's your favorite thing to do with your family?"

- 17. What do we know from the reading?
 - (A) Lily is good at making clothes.
 - (B) One of Bill's parents is an animal doctor.
 - (C) Ryan enjoys meeting people on the Internet.
 - (D) Anna was very sick before and stayed in the hospital for a long time.
- 18. What does them mean?
 - (A) Pets.
- (B) Books.
- (C) Stories.
- (D) Parents.

(19-20)

Froggie was a frog. He forgot things easily. His biggest dream was to find the best pond to swim freely without worrying about water snakes. One day, Froggie hopped to a kitchen and jumped into a pot with hot water. Froggie felt the burning heat and hurried out of the water as fast as his legs could carry him. "I almost died there!" Froggie thought.

A few days later, Froggie went back to the same kitchen, totally forgetting he went there before. He again hopped into the same pot. This time, the water inside was cool. He looked around and thought, "There's no water snake trying to eat me and I can have this place all to myself!" At that moment, Froggie knew it was his dream pond. What he didn't know was that the water was warming up over a low heat.

After thirty minutes of swimming, Froggie felt the water was warmer but he thought of this as a nice surprise. "This sure is the best place for swimming. I get to have a hot bath, too." During his comfortable bath, the water kept getting warmer and warmer. Froggie was so comfortable that he fell asleep. And he never woke up.

叫totally 完全地

19. What lesson can we learn from Froggie's story?

□ lesson 教訓

- (A) Life is too short; one should live it to the fullest.
- (B) If you use your time well, you will win in the end.
- (C) People are blind to problems around them.
- (D) It is difficult to give up old habits, but easy to pick up new ones.
- 20. What do we know about Froggie?
 - (A) He learned to share what he liked with others.
 - (B) He thought he finally got what he wanted.
 - (C) He once almost lost a dear friend to a water snake.
 - (D) He wanted to go back to the same pot for a hot bath.

試題結束

桃園市立自強國民中學107學年度第一學期第二次段考九年級英語科作答卷

		班級:	姓名:	座號:
	紙筆測驗成約	请(70%)	則驗成績(30%) =	總成績
第一部份、 字彙中翻	英(一題一分)5%			
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
第二部份、文意字彙(-	一題一分)5%			
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
第三部份、綜合測驗(-	一題二分)40%			
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
TOTAL TOTAL STREET		-		* -
6.	7.	8.	9.	10.
		ē	₩ , .	
11.	12.	13.	14.	15.
	,		\ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \	
16.	17.	18.	19.	20.
第四部份、 題組(一題	一分)20%			
1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
6.	7.	8.	9.	10.
11.	12.	13.	14.	15.
16.	17.	18.	19.	20.